McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 
Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High
Tuesday September 14th, 2010
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, David Quick, Jeremy Slowinski, Krista Olson, David Enerson 
Additional Attendees Scott Provost – WI DNR, Mayor Andrew Halverson 
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:03 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on June 8, 2010 were read and approved.  
Financial Report:  David Quick reviewed the financial status of the Lake District.  To date for 2010 there are total assets of 93,782.40.  Expenses to date are 24,630.37; with the majority of expenses for the year having been paid.  To date the net income/loss (Lake District revenue minus expenses) for the year is at 23,055.66
APM Review:  Jack Negaard, Scott Provost and Krista Olson reviewed the aquatic plant maintenance for the year.  Two chemical treatments were done for EWM, one in early May and a large scale 24 acre treatment at the end of June.  The large scale treatment was very successful at removing EWM in the treated areas.   The harvesters cut the dense patches of CLP in June to remove the turion seeds to stop the plant from spreading.  Harvesting was started again two weeks after the 2nd EWM chemical treatment was completed to remove excess native plant growth of Elodia and Coontail.  Navigation lanes were cut as needed except for in areas where there was EWM.  Due to the weather, lakes throughout the Midwest saw heavy growth of the two native plants per the DNR.  Handpulling of EWM was completed by Brendan Laing, the part time McDill invasives position.  Brendan worked with the harvesting crews to scout out and clean up areas that contained EWM to allow the harvesters to cut the area.  A new master harvesting map is being drafted for next year and will be adjusted based on the amount of EWM found next spring.  The harvesting permit will be good for 5 years, but each year a new map will need to be submitted.  Harvesting will be allowed in depth that are greater than 3’, and do not contain EWM.  All cut plant material must be removed from the water.  The DNR recommends having depth finders put on the harvesters, and also recommends that the lake district consider using GPS units to have the invasives areas mapped so the harvesters can visually see where to stay out of.  
Alderperson Update:  Jeremy Slowinski is working with the city on the erosion sites that have been identified between Jordan and McDill.  There is one large hill in particular that is contributing the majority of sediment to the Plover River, and is on city owned land.  The city is wanting to fix the erosion sites and is working on determining how to get to the sites. The city is also looking into grant funding for the project.  Jeremy is still talking to the city on dredging of silt traps for McDill.  The best location for the traps would be at the Patch St bridge area where the water slows down.  Discussion on a large scale dredge to deepen McDill to limit plant growth was reviewed by the Mayor.  The city could help McDill obtain a note for borrowing to complete the project, unfortunately the city and county doesn’t have a project needing fill at this time or in the near future.  
North/South Channel Study:  Krista Olson reviewed the information that Bonestroo has researched on the North/South Channel water quality and Heffron St culvert.  Bonestroo reviewed historical records for McDill and completed a sediment survey of the channels.  The report stated that from 1967 to 1982, annual chemical treatments were completed, causing a build up of copper in the channel sediment that stopped plant growth.    Once the channel was dredged and the copper rich sediment was removed, plant growth was able to continue.  Excessive nutrient runoff is also feeding McDill from untreated storm sewer drains North of McDill, the swales on Heffron, and from yard run off.  The culvert on Heffron is sized larger than the old one and can provide proper flow, but is clogged about 1’ and needs to have the sediment inside and in front of it cleared.    To improve McDill’s water quality the excess nutrient loading from the storm sewer/swales needs to be addressed along with run off from yards by having 30 – 50’ vegetative buffers.  The Heffron culverts also need to be cleaned and the sediment buildup near the culverts removed to help improve flow.  Increasing the flow of stagnant water in the channel is also recommended via  mechanical devices.  
Shoreline Buffer Incentive:  The budget is under progress, and a new item for consideration in next year’s budget is shoreline buffer incentives/aka rebate for homes that have a buffer in place vs mowed to the water’s edge.  A motion was made to add the incentive program to next year’s budget, and approved.  
Fish Restocking:  John Jones’ report was read, Tom Meronek from the DNR completed a fish shocking survey of the game fish in McDill to see how the population is returning.   Tom noted that the pan fish and bass population is rebounding.  Larger Bass and Northern can be expected in a couple years.  Tom stated he had trouble with completing the shocking due to the amount of plant growth. It was also noted that the carp did have a large successful hatch this year.  

Donation Request Sign:  Other lake districts in Portage County are putting at their launch donation boxes a notice requesting a certain dollar amount per launch donated to help with their lake costs.  A motion was made to do the same on McDill with a requested amount of $3.00 per launch.  The motion was approved.   

The next meeting is the Annual Meeting set for October 26th at 6:00 pm at Ben Franklin Junior High.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.   

Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary
